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MINUTES

of

Meeting of Pastoral Council
Wednesday 15 January 2014 at 7.15pm in the Church Hall
Present: 

Maura Holt (Chair)

Fr. Danny McAvoy

Mary McNab


Danielle Tichbon

Marie Bales


June Ellerton

John Ellerton


Kenneth Maimo

Simon Mwanje

Maria Illingworth

Michelle Woodhead

Chris Cole

Serafina Delmundo

Patrick Doherty

Renata Clayton

Ann Burke

Sally Torode


Anne Gibbons

Nicki Craggs


Juliana Driscoll

Teresa Stapley


Freda Crookall
John Weeks
1 Welcome 
Maura opened the meeting by asking Fr. Danny to lead us in our reflection.
2 Reflection and Teaching 
Fr Danny read from ‘Benedictus – A Book of Blessings’  by John O’Donohue.

May your new work excite your heart,

Kindle in your mind a creativity

To journey beyond the old limits

Of all that has become wearisome.

May this work challenge you towards 

New frontiers that will emerge

As you begin to approach them,

Calling forth from you the full force

And depth of your undiscovered gifts.

May the work fit the rhythms of your soul,

Enabling you to draw from the invisible

New ideas and a vision that will inspire.

Remember to be kind

To those who work for you,

Endeavour to remain aware 

Of the quiet world

That lives behind each face.

Be fair in your expectations,

Compassionate in your criticism,

May you have the grace of encouragement

To awaken the gift in the other’s heart,

Building in them the confidence

To follow the call of the gift.

May you come to know that work

Which emerges from the mind of love

Will have beauty and form.

May this new work be worthy

Of the energy of your heart

And the light of your thought.

May your work assume

A proper space in your life;

Instead of owning or using you,

May it challenge and refine you,

Bringing you every day further

Into the wonder of your heart.

John O’Donohue
Fr. Danny then read an excerpt from Bishop Philip’s Pastoral letter of 12 January 2014:

“It seems clear to me that what we need across the Diocese is a huge shift in understanding.  Pope Francis put it like this.  Pope Francis puts it like this: “I dream of a missionary option, that is, a missionary impulse capable of transforming everything, so that the Church’s customs, ways of doing things, times and schedules, language and structures can be suitably channelled for the evangelisation of today’s world.  Let us be a church of the poor for the poor and there are many things that we can do such as visiting the sick, supporting addicts, caring for the homeless, looking after a needy relative, loving the lonely, befriending immigrants, protecting the unborn child, helping with a food bank, assisting young parents, and so on. As Christians, our charity is never mere philanthropy, mindless activism or constant fundraising. Authentic charity stems from the heart, from love, indeed, from the love of Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament of the Altar. It is because of His love for us that we feel impelled to care for those in need and to offer in a practical way the comfort of the Gospel. So let us ask: Who are the poor in this neighbourhood?  What can we do to lift them up?”
Maura then continued by sharing her thoughts on the Pastoral Council and her role as chair.

“Good evening everyone.  My name is Maura Holt and I will be chairing meetings of this newly formed Parish Pastoral Council.  I am delighted to welcome you this evening.  Not having served on a Pastoral Council before, I must admit that I feel as if I am about to have a baptism of fire!  Having said that, I do feel a great sense of excitement when I think of the journey that we’re about to embark on together.  I believe that 2014 will be a very spiritually-uplifting year for us and for our wonderful Parish of St Joseph and St Margaret Clitherow.  

Each one of us here is blessed with particular strengths, gifts and skills that the Lord has given us.  They make us who and what we are.   As St Paul says, if we’re going to live to the full, our gifts are for us to use for the good of others.  Our gifts and talents are there to enrich us by developing and using them and in doing so to enrich the lives of those in our Parish Community.  I thank each one of you for stepping forward to offer your own gifts and talents for the benefit of our Parish.

We are very blessed with our Pope Francis who is enriching our spiritual lives with much food for thought each day.  We are very blessed with our Bishop Philip whose letter read out at all the Masses last weekend caused us to echo Fr Danny’s “wow” on more than one occasion.  If ever a letter was written to guide a newly formed Parish Pastoral Council, such as ours, about to take its first tentative steps forward, this was the letter.  We are very blessed, too, with our Parish Priest, Fr Danny, who in a very short time has touched the lives of so many people in our Parish and is doing his best to energise us into action.  We look forward to supporting you, Fr Danny, our Parish Priest, brother and friend, in this Parish Pastoral Council as we journey forward with our Parish into this new year.  As Bishop Philip said in his pastoral letter read out at all Masses last weekend, “ I am asking everyone in the diocese to keep a ‘Year of Faith in Action’.  I envisage this Year of Faith in Action to be a year of good works, of promoting justice, of putting faith into practice through deeds of charity especially in the local community”.    

Prayer is an essential part of Pastoral Council meetings and is never omitted from the agenda.  We are a community of faith at the heart of our Parish.  Time spent in prayer helps us to focus on the fact that it is not our work or agenda that brings us together – we are here to carry forward the work of Christ in our Parish community under the guidance of the Holy Spirit.  If we forget this, we run the risk of being concerned only with our own agendas.  Let us take 5 minutes for prayerful reflection.”
3 Parish Structure 
A copy of the current parish framework was distributed to each person present.  Maura continued: 

PARISH FRAMEWORK

At our meeting, this evening, we will focus on our Parish framework/structure which is still very much a work in progress.  Fr Danny and Mary (McNab), who has agreed to be Secretary of our Parish Pastoral Council, have spent a lot of time working on this framework and we thank them for all their hard work.  It is largely based on Bishop Philip’s diocesan framework for collaboration and the 3 distinct areas: The Contemplative Life Team, The Education and Formation Team and The New Evangelisation Team.  We want it to be the framework of our own Parish of St Joseph and St Margaret Clitherow, highlighting what we do and what we still need to do as a Parish.  What you see in front of you is the work to date.  It includes the names of people in our parish community who are interested in/involved in particular areas of Parish Life but who may not be serving on the Parish Pastoral Council. They are points of contact and may choose to be associate members of our Parish Pastoral Council.  We now need:
· those of you, who have not yet signed up to a particular area, to do so  
· 3 team leaders: 1 person each to lead up the The Contemplative Team, The Education and Formation Team and The New Evangelisation Team.  We also need team members for each of those teams.
· each of you to decide whether you wish to serve as a member of the Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) or as an associate member.  An associate member is one who, along with the members of the PPC, will receive the Agenda a week prior to each meeting.  An associate member can feed through to the PPC thoughts and ideas with regard to any item on the Agenda or attend the meeting in person.    An associate member will also receive the minutes a week after each meeting.
Fr Danny explained that the function of the Pastoral Council is to help the parish priest to discern the needs of the community and the best way to meet those needs.  This parish framework is basically identifying the needs of the community and the town.  The Bishop’s Framework for Collaboration envisages lay people really taking their place in the church and being empowered to do so.  All the people listed in our parish structure and all parishioners will have the opportunity to come to the Pastoral Council and say, ‘We’re doing this and we want to develop it and we want to grow it, or we want to start something new.’  The role of the team leader will be to support and encourage people to do that and to bring clear direction to the Pastoral Council.  The flow then is from the poor, through the teams, through the team leaders to the Pastoral Council.  The Pastoral Council will be the body that assists Fr. Danny to make the right decisions.  Fr. Danny needs community discernment in order to make the right choices.  Fr. Danny also clarified the role of the Associate Member as somebody who might have a particular interest in something; who could bring that work to the Pastoral Council and ask for support.
Further discussion of the parish structure then continued and as the meeting went on, people volunteered to join the various teams.  An updated parish structure will be sent out with the minutes but please note that this is still a work in progress
4 AOB

· Communications Strategy:  Maura stressed that we have got to be well informed and how vitally important it is that we, as a Pastoral Council, feedback to the parish.  We should use the newsletter to inform out parish.  Minutes should be published within a week of our meeting and published on the notice board and website.  Everyone should know what is going on at our meetings.  Everyone should also be able to feed into the agenda (emailed to the office) and we must ensure that we find ways to fully engage with the whole parish community.
· Eucharistic Ministers to the Sick and Housebound: this is falling upon 6 or 7 people who are weighed under.  Maura proposed all Eucharistic Ministers in our parish should be able to take Communion to the sick and housebound in our community.  This would require all ministers to undertake a DBS check and attend Vulnerable Adults training.  This will be brought to the next meeting as a formal agenda item.
· Churches Together: Churches Together in Berkshire are holding their AGM on  Monday 31st March at Wokingham Methodist Church.  Their guest speaker is Bishop Philip.  Maura proposed to Fr. Danny that he sows seeds among the clergy in Bracknell and to encourage parishioners and clergy to attend if possible.
5 Date of Next Meeting: Wednesday 12 February 2014 at 7.15pm in the Parish Room.  
6 Closing Prayer: Fr. Danny closed the meeting with the Glory Be Prayer.

Dates of Future meetings: 12 March, 9 April, 14 May, 11 June, 9 July.  Each meeting will start at 7.15pm and will last no longer that 1 hour
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